
COUNCIL ACTION FORM    
Meeting Date: February 13, 2025 
Staff Contact: John Sullivan, Public Works Director 
 
 
Agenda Item:   Consider acceptance of the low bid from Amino Brothers Co. for the Mission 

Road Reconstruction Project, W. 53rd Street to W. 47th Street 
 
 
Background / Description of Item: 
 
The City of Westwood has entered into an interlocal agreement with the City of Roeland Park 
and the City of Fairway for the reconstruction and improvement of Mission Road from W. 53rd 
Street to W. 47th Street. Bids were received and opened on January 24, 2025 by the City of 
Roeland Park as the contracting agency for this project. Five bids were received. Below is a 
breakdown of the bids. 
 
Kansas Heavy Construction - $1,805,866.25 
McConnell & Associates - $1,705,324.65 
Amino Brothers Co. - $1,603,302.45 (Low Bidder) 
McAnany Construction - $1,888,888.88 
JM Fahey Construction - $1,721,590.40 
 
The low bidder, Amino Brothers Co., has been recommended for the award of the project by the 
engineer and has been accepted by the City of Roeland Park as the administering jurisdiction 
for the project. Attached is the recommendation letter and completed bid tabulation from the 
Engineer of Record, Greg Van Patten, P.E., as well as the allocated costs per City based on the 
bid.  
 
Budget Impact: 
 
The total project cost (i.e. construction cost plus design, engineering, construction 
administration, and testing) based on the bid for the City of Westwood is $408,819.24 and the 
adopted budget for this project is $571,524. (The City of Westwood total construction cost is 
$750,203, with total CARS reimbursement for Westwood approved in the amount of 
$341,383.52.) Westwood is responsible for 39.2% of the Amino Brothers contract amount.  
 
Staff Recommendation: 
 
Staff recommends Council accept the low bid in the amount of $1,603,302.45 from Amino 
Brothers Co.   
 
Suggested Motion: 
 
I move that the City Council accept the low bid in the amount of $1,603,302.45 from Amino 
Brothers Co. with the expected portion of the total project cost for the City of Westwood to be 
$408,819 and authorize the Public Works Director to send a letter stating such to the City of 
Roeland Park and the City of Fairway. 
 
 


